
M E M O R A N D U M

TO: All Attorneys in the Northern District of Ohio, and their Staff

FROM: Pat E. Morgenstern-Clarren, Chief Judge, U.S. Bankruptcy Court, N.D. Ohio

DATE: April 2, 2015

RE: “Take Our Daughters and Sons to Work Day” – April 23, 2015

***************************************************************************

“Take Our Daughters and Sons to Work Day” will be celebrated this year on Thursday,

April 23, 2015, with the theme “#MPOWR knowledge+choice=strength.”  You and your

daughter, son, niece, nephew, grandchild, neighbor, or friend are cordially invited to visit my

chambers that day for a brief tour of chambers space, the courtroom from behind the bench, and

the historic pretrial room.  Please come at either 10:00 a.m. or 1:30 p.m. if possible.  If you are

not bringing a child to work that day but would just like to stop by to say hello in an informal

setting, you are most welcome to do so.  Please let my judicial assistant, Joyce Gordon, know if

you are able to attend; her number is (216) 615-4422.

Gloria Steinem and the Ms. Foundation for Women created the first such celebration 22

years ago as “Take Our Daughters to Work Day.”  At that time, my female law partners and I

organized a day’s activities for our own daughters as well as the children of other lawyers and

staff members.  I hosted similar events at the courthouse for a few years after my appointment to

the bench.  Last year, a lawyer responding to the FJC survey suggested that it would be nice to

do this again, hence this invitation.

I look forward to seeing you on the 23rd.


